Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of the Brundish Parish Council held on Wednesday 14th August 2019 (7:45pm) at the Village Hall, Brundish.
1. Present: Cllr A Bryant (Chairman), Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, Cllr K Banham, Cllr C Atkinson, Cllr T Moody, Cllr D Longe, Cllr N Parsons, Clerk Mrs D Bedwell, District Cllr J Flatman, and thirteen members of the public.
2. To receive apologies for absence: None received. 
3. To receive any declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda: None received.
4. Meeting open for 5 minutes to allow members of the public to speak: The Chairman opened the public session by giving those present a detailed report about the application being considered.
Members of the public expressed their concerns with regards to the application, such as sustainability, vehicular and pedestrian access, highways considerations, history of the site with regards to previous applications and reasonings used in previous refusals, impact on neighbouring properties, whether there was a need for 4 bedroom dwellings in Brundish, the affordability of such dwellings, environmental impact, flooding and surface water, etc…
The general view was that the Parish Council should strongly oppose this planning application.
5. To consider planning application DC/19/03659 - Newtons Farm, Stradbroke Road, Brundish, Woodbridge - Erection of 5 No dwellings (following demolition of agricultural buildings). Members were in agreement with comments made by members of the public and added a number of other issues, which were deemed material in their considerations. It was also noted that the Class Q ruling meant that it was accepted that development could potentially take place on the site, according to the planning authority. This also meant that Class Q permissions remained on the site, regardless of the decision on the application being considered.
Issues raised by Councillors were as follows: A previous application for the site had been refused based on highways /access considerations; This was not a sustainable development; There had been a number of accidents recorded on this junction and this was likely to increase if the development went ahead due to increase in traffic movements; The proposed development represented an increase in housing over the recommended 5%; There would be no additional affordable housing provision within the scheme; The flood risk/environmental impact report was outdated; There was no infrastructure available to support the development; The new access did not appear to meet the necessary legalities with regards to visibility splays; It would be unsafe for children waiting to go to school to wait alongside a 60mile per hour route and this had been raised as a concern previously by SCC Highways. .
On the basis of the strength of feeling by those who had attended the meeting, representations received in writing and views from members of the Council, it was resolved to robustly recommend the refusal of this planning application, with a request to the District Councillor that the application was called to Committee, as it appeared the planning officer was minded to recommend its approval. 

It was also recommended that the Highways authority should visit the site rather than carry out a desk top exercise when preparing their recommendations and that a full traffic survey should also be carried out before any development was considered.

The existing approved planning application, with the same size and footprint, would be preferable to the application being considered. 

6. Chair’s urgent business: any items not on this agenda but of such urgency as to  

            merit, in the Chair’s opinion, immediate action: None.
7. Date of next Meeting: October 16th 2019.
With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 9.30pm.

Signed:______________________________ Date:________________________
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